Minutes
Tuesday, April 24, 2007
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, April 24, 2007, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson 




Martin Weiss, Member





Nasos Phillips, Member 



James Demetri, Vice Chair


Jon Cody, Member
Absent:  



Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent

Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
9 Fox Run
Mr. Lauria, the homeowner, and his attorney were present.  A report from Norse Environmental, dated 4/19/07, was submitted.  Haybales have been installed and there was no evidence of silt running down the slope after the most recent storm.  Mr. Lauria, the homeowner, plans to erect a wall to stabilize the slope.  Mr. Erikson stated in his report that he didn’t believe any damage was done to the nearby wetland, but advised the homeowner to pull back to silt that has migrated.  Some boulders may have gone onto the neighbor’s property, Ms. Caruso, which will be removed.
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Certificate of Compliances
59 Old Andover Road (245-1048)
Members decided to hold off on issuing the Certificate of Compliance until the slope is pulled back.
Public Hearings 
6 Takoma Road (245-1257) 
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present for the applicant.  The homeowner is proposing to construct a 24’ x 23’ addition with a wraparound deck and they will also need to relocate the septic system to the front of the house.  Some grading will be involved.  A shed has already been moved and there is a fence that goes along the 12’ buffer and then across the back of the property.  Impervious percentage is 7.6%.
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Phillips, and voted 5-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the 42 standard conditions.

76 Main Street/US Post Office (245-xxx) 
Sam Moffett, the engineer from URS, was present along with Dave Gordon, a wetland scientist, and Greg Hadden, a representative from USPS.  Their project to expand a one level 130,000 s.f. will involve the alteration of 3,500 s.f. of wetlands and will move the existing southern access roadway.  A new roadway will be made wide enough for two tractor trailers to pass by.  Resource areas include; BVW, Bank of River, and land under water.  The compensation area will be located northwest of the existing P & D building.  Changes to storm water management on the site will include; improvements by the well basin and capturing the parking lot and roof runoff.  The snow will be stored out of the buffer.  The intermittent stream is based on the soils and the watershed.  They plan on installing a new headwall 75’ from the existing and filling for the new roadway.

Mr. Gordon explained that the delineation was done 11/06 where he identified the BVW and land under water.  He submitted 310 CMR, 10.58 and stream stats and 1987 USGS Maps prior to the U.S. Post Office facility.  He says conditions differ now and the watershed is now only .03 square miles, so he feels doesn’t qualify as a perennial stream.  He said there is no strong defined slope for the bank and he said he has reviewed the soils in the area.  Ms. Basbanes asked if there have been 4 days of dry soils observed.  Mr. Gordon said, no.  Mr. Moffet said the BVW near the building would be limited for habitat because of the closeness to the building.  The soil is permeable 
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near the bank.  The replication area near Martin’s Brook will also help with flood storage.  Mr. Weiss said that since the stream is shown on the USGS Maps as perennial and the applicant is disputing that, he feels a third party should review.  He said he would like to see different size storm events.  Mr. Moffet said that they will be retaining more than 15%, but won’t be increasing the flow off site.  Mike Soraghan, the Town Engineer, reviewed the calculations and is satisfied with the numbers.  Ms. Basbanes said that she would like a habitat study done because the 50’ threshold on the bank is being triggered.  Mr. Phillips asked if their blocking off the outfall will have an impact on areas further down.  Mr. Gordon said that the outfall goes into Martin’s Brook and the new outfall will eventually go into Martin’s Brook too.  Ms. Basbanes said she would like a pre-construction meeting and a planting plan in place before any construction.
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 5/9/07.

Continued Public Hearings  
20 Tarbox Lane (245-1256)
Rich Williams, from Hayes Engineering, was present for the applicant.  Neighbors at the Greens have been complaining that drainage off this site is a problem at the golf course.  Mr. Williams said that drainage has always drained off the hill and then mixes with the drainage from Brassie Way and that the development at MacIntyre is not the fault of the drainage problems.  Ms. Basbanes explained how the drainage follows the contours down the hill to the golf course.  Ms. Basbanes observed the staked flag 52’ away from the vernal pool on the site.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing until 5/9/07.

156, 158, 160 Main Street/Walgreens (245-1248)
The applicant is still resolving issues with CPC and asked to continue the Public

Hearing to 5/9/07.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the

Public Hearing to 5/9/07.
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West Village (Lot 6) (245-1249) 
There are still no comments from DEP and Board of Health is still reviewing the project.  
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Demetri, and voted 5-0;

that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 5/9/07.

1 Leland Road (Roadway) (245-1245) (Mr. Demetri recused himself from the hearing)
Greg Hockmoth, from Neve-Morin, was present along with Attorney Senior.  The Community Planning Commission has approved the project and all the comments received from DEP have been addressed.  Ms. Basbanes asked about the Conservation Restriction that Attorney Senior had mentioned previously.  Attorney Senior said that the applicant is willing to go along with the standard language and all that Ms. Basbanes disagrees with.  He said that the restriction will go on the plan and deed so that future buyers will know about it.  He also said that if the State doesn’t approve the conservation restriction, they are willing to write one that goes between the Commission and the owner.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Demetri, and voted 4-0-1;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 42 conditions.

1 Leland Road (Lot 1) (245-1255) (Mr. Demetri recused himself from the hearing)

Greg Hockmoth, from Neve-Morin, was present along with Attorney Senior.  There have been no changes.  Mr. Hockmoth has spoken with Jill Provential at DEP and explained that the percent of disturbance within the riverfront area was for the entire project and not just this lot and she also didn’t take into consideration the restoration.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Phillips, and voted 4-0-1;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 42 conditions.

1 Leland Road (Lot 2) (245-1254) (Mr. Demetri recused himself from the hearing)

Greg Hockmoth, from Neve-Morin, was present along with Attorney Senior.  There have been no changes.  
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Phillips, and voted 4-0-1;
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that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 42 conditions.

1 Leland Road (Lot 3) (245-1253) (Mr. Demetri recused himself from the hearing)

Greg Hockmoth, from Neve-Morin, was present along with Attorney Senior.  There have been no changes.  
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Phillips, and voted 4-0-1;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 42 conditions.

Adjourn

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Phillips, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 10:15 PM.

Approved ___________________Date ________ 

